
From: Saeed S. Dezfouli 
            LB Prison Mental Hospital 
            18/11/08 
 
 
 
To: Nathan Rees 
       NSW Premier 
 

 
Re: The Unlawful, Inhumane, Oppressive, Savage, Barbaric, Destructive, Frustrating, 
Un-therapeutic and Maddening daily routine in the LBH. 
 
 
CC: ICAC, HREOC, Amnesty International, NSW Ombudsman, HCCC, ADB, 
PIAC, Justice Action, Australian journalists and reporters, Iranian Embassy, Mr. 
Barry O’Farrell, Ms. Jillian Skinner, Ms. Sylvia Hale, Mr. John Hatzistergos, Mr. 
John Della Bosca, Mr. Bob Brown, Mr. Malcolm Turnbull and Mr. Kevin Rudd. 
 
 
Dear Mr. Rees, 
 
Mr. John Hatzistergos, our Minister for Justice and Attorney General in NSW, has 
stated on the record in the Upper House of the NSW Parliament on November 12, 
2008, quoting: “On 28 November the forensic hospital will commence operation”.  
 
If by November 29, 2008, my fellow “Human Beings” with mental illness (Forensic 
patients) and I in the LBH, are not transferred to the new Forensic Hospital, I will 
then refuse to take all my cardiac medications to protest against 18 hours lock down 
in the LBH, which commenced on 02/04/08.That will then soon result in my heart 
attack and death, which is better than what I am experiencing and observing in here. 
 
Then you Mr. John Hatzistergos, Mr. Della Bosca and the rest of your Ministers and 
Government should be held responsible and accountable for my death in here. 
 
This maximum security prison Mental Health Hospital is a part of NSW under your 
leadership, and NSW is a part of Australia under the leadership of Mr. Kevin Rudd. 
 
In order to “Advance Australia Fair”, you as our democratically elected 
representative, Leader and Premier in NSW are required to “Advance NSW Fair” too. 
Otherwise it will be impossible for Mr. Kevin Rudd, his Ministers and his 
Government to “Advance Australia Fair”. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Saeed S. Dezfouli 


